
The administrative office and the municipal
garage will be closed on April 7 and 10, 2023 for
the Easter break.

Library hours
Wednesday: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
Saturday: 10:00 a.m. to noon

The library offers books in English for all age groups, reference
books and some periodicals. French books are available for
children at all times.

My library
Books, magazines and digital resources 
resources are always available 
free of charge at Ma BIBLIO à moi. 

Tax Payment Dates
1st installment     March 30, 2023

2nd Payment       May 29, 2023

3rd Payment        July 28, 2023

4th installment    September 26, 2023

-------------------------------------------

Regular Sessions of Council 2023
Tuesday, March 21 
Tuesday, April 18 
Tuesday, May 16
Tuesday, June 20 
Tuesday, July 11
Tuesday, August 22
Tuesday, September 19
Tuesday, October 17
Tuesday, November 14
Tuesday, December 12

View the complete schedule of meetings and minutes on our
website, under the Council Meetings section.

A Word from the Mayor

Following the rehabilitation of de la Montagne and White
Roads in 2021 and 2022, it is now time for the much needed
rehabilitation of Rouge Road, as well as Grace Road in order to
rectify its water flow problems, mainly with the help of the
TECQ 2019-2023 program, as well as the municipal building
and its affordable housing for seniors. The purchase of a new
truck (ambulance) to meet the needs of our intermunicipal
first responder service is also planned. These projects are not
new and their realization is long overdue.  

The new normative measures for a planned development of
the territory, as initiated in May 2022 by the modification of the
urban plan of the municipality of Arundel, have recently come
into effect, through a summary revision of certain land use
densities and the implementation of planning tools and
flexibility criteria, in order to ensure a progressive and socially
acceptable development of the territory, if applicable. In the
coming months, the public will be asked to consider the issue
of short-stay rentals in primary residences.   

The new council elected in 2021 and the team of municipal
employees, most of whom were renewed in 2022, are working
diligently to carry out these and other priority projects in 2023. 

Pascale Blais, Mayor of Arundel

Welcome to our New Residents
The Municipality is pleased to welcome our new residents who have recently moved to Arundel.

We invite you to visit our New Resident web page to learn more about Arundel and the services we
offer. Visit www.arundel.ca in the New Residents section.

For municipal news, visit our Facebook page.
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Administration and Communications

Recreation, Culture and Community Life

Financial Assistance Program for Activities
Did you know that the Municipality of Arundel offers a program
for the reimbursement of additional fees charged by another
municipality for the registration of a physical or cultural
activity?

Upon presentation of proof of residency and the registration
fee invoice, non-resident fess are reimbursed up to $300 per
child and $200 per adult. For a maximum amount of $600 per
family.

For more details visit our website, under the By-laws,
Programs, Policies and Orientations section.

https://www.mabiblioamoi.ca/fr/bibliotheques-horaires-et-localisation/b4/arundel
https://arundel.ca/en/municipal-council/council-meetings/
https://arundel.ca/en/publications-2/reglements-municipaux/


 Put your bins out the day before
 The bins must be placed at the curb, inside the private
entrance
 A one-meter perimeter must be cleared around the bin
 No vehicle should be parked near the bin

Residual materials
The collection schedule is available on our website under the
Residual Materials section.

Positioning of Wheeled Bins

Best practices for the various collections:

Stay informed with Telmatik
The Municipality occasionally needs to reach citizens quickly,
especially when it comes to civil security issues. To do so, we
use the Telmatik computerized call system.

We encourage all citizens who are not yet registered with
Telmatik to send us their contact information at
info@arundel.ca or to call us at 819 681-3390, extension 5600.

Temporary car shelters
Temporary car shelters are permitted between October 1 and
May 1.
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Urban Planning and Environment

-------------------------------------

Permits
It is important to verify if a building permit is required before
undertaking any type of work. 

You can contact the Urban Planning Department at
servicestechniques@arundel.ca or at 819 681-3390, extension
5600.

Only canvas, synthetic canvas or any
other similar covering and only
canvas, synthetic fabric or other
similar covering and removable
painted panels are accepted as
covering. This covering must be of
uniform color, without stain and
without perforation.

Civil security

A building number visible at all times
A building number is not only a decorative or 
useful element for the post office. A visible 
number allows emergency services to quickly locate a
building. Knowing that every second and every minute counts
in an emergency situation, it is important to ensure that your
building number is clearly visible.

How to Reach Us
Town Hall
2, Village Street
Arundel, Québec J0T 1A0
819 681-3390          www.arundel.ca

Mayor– Pascale Blais
Extension 5604 :: maire@arundel.ca

Director General – Nicole Trudeau
Extension 5601 :: directiongenerale@arundel.ca

Treasury– Claudine Léveillé
Extension 5605 :: finances@arundel.ca

Public Works– Paul Williams
Extension 5606 :: travauxpublics@arundel.ca

Business Hours
Monday to Thursday     8 am to 4 pm
Closed between noon and 1 pm
Friday                                 8 am to 1 pm

Urban Planning and Environment
Extension 5603 :: urbanisme@arundel.ca

Administrative Services  – Brenda Howard
Extension 5600 :: administration@arundel.ca

Technical Services – Leigh Thomas
Extension 5600 :: servicestechniques@arundel.ca

Library – Frances Jones
Extension 5607 :: biblio@arundel.ca

https://arundel.ca/en/services-municipaux-2/waste-material/
mailto:info@arundel.ca
mailto:servicestechniques@arundel.ca
http://www.arundel.ca/
mailto:maire@arundel.ca
mailto:directiongenerale@arundel.ca
mailto:finances@arundel.ca
mailto:finances@arundel.ca
mailto:urbanisme@arundel.ca
mailto:administration@arundel.ca
mailto:servicestechniques@arundel.ca
mailto:biblio@arundel.ca

